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Nottingham
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Tel: 0115 876 3855
Email: information.governance@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk

	
	Requester
At contact address specified for request number above
	


29 August 2013
	My Ref:
	IG-2611

	Your Ref:
	

	Contact:
	Andrew Goodfellow-Swaap

	Email:
	information.governance@nottinghamcity.gov.uk


Dear Requester 
Re: Your request for information
I write in response to your correspondence, dated 19th July 2013.

As the information you requested is not personal or environmental it has been processed in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FoIA).
I have investigated your request and the answers to your questions are as follows.

For each of the financial years 2010-11, 2011-12 and 2012-13 regarding benefit fraud and Nottingham City Council:

1. How much the Council spent on counter-fraud activities?

2010/11 £611,000
2011/12 £613,000
2012/13 £586,000

These costs are estimated by the cost of the fraud staff in wages and then a percentage of all other costs based on fraud staff as a percentage of total benefits staff. Other costs include such things as IT, accommodation, central charges etc.
This method of estimating cost compares with that used by other authorities.

2. How many full-time equivalent staff work on counter-fraud activities?

2010/11 8.5
2011/12 9
2012/13 8

3. What is the estimated cost of fraud against benefits administered by the Council?

In accordance with section 1 of the Act, this information cannot be provided as it is not held by this Authority.
4. How much benefit fraud has the Council recovered?

Section 12 of this Act permits authorities to exempt itself from complying with a request if the cost incurred in providing a response to your enquiry would exceed the appropriate limit for Local Authority’s of £450, which is equivalent to requests that would require more than 2.5 days' continuous work to provide a response.
We have estimated that the cost to provide a response to your request would exceed the appropriate limit and we have therefore chosen to apply the exemption available at section 12 of the Act.

In accordance with our obligation under section 16 we would advise that reducing the scope of your request to a specific number of cases or a substantially shorter time period may have the result that the appropriate limit is not reached.

If you would like to discuss this further, please contact this office.

Owing to the fact that this authority is applying an exemption to part of the information requested, please accept this letter as a refusal notice issued in accordance with section 17 of this Act. 

You are free to use any information supplied for your own use, including for non commercial research purposes. However, any other type of re-use, for example, by publishing the information or issuing copies to the public will require the permission of the copyright owner. Where the copyright is owned by Nottingham City Council details of the conditions on re-use can be obtained by contacting this office.

If you should have any questions please contact me on the above number quoting your personal case reference which is IG-2611.
If you are not satisfied with the response provided or any exemptions applied you should write in the first instance to Stephanie Pearson, Information Governance Specialist, Information Governance, 4th Floor, Loxley House, Station Street, Nottingham, NG2 3NG stating the reasons for your dissatisfaction. 

If you remain dissatisfied after receiving the response to your initial complaint you can request an independent review from the Information Commissioner's Office at FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.  You may also contact the Information Commissioner's Office by telephone on 01625 545745 or by email at mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely,
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Senior Information Officer
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